
May 1, 2024 

Congressman Chris Smith 

New Jersey Congressional District 4 

PO Box 728 

Toms River, NJ  08754 

Re: FY 2025 Congressionally Directed Spending & Community Project Funding 

Lakewood, NJ Cross Street Corridor Improvements 

Township of Lakewood, Ocean County, New Jersey 

Dear Congressman Smith: 

 
I am writing to you on behalf of the Township of Lakewood to respectfully request 
your assistance in finding federal funding to support Lakewood' s roadway and 
drainage infrastructure improvements to Maplehurst Ave, Newport Ave, Franklin Blvd, 
and Faraday Ave along the Cross Street Corridor. 

The proposed roadway and stormwater infrastructure improvements, which are 

necessary to meet the current demands of the existing traffic and support future 

development in the area, will have a profound positive impact on service provision for 

residence and businesses. 

On behalf of the Township of Lakewood, I support the Township's efforts in pursuing 

full funding and respectfully request strong consideration of the appropriations request. 

Sincerely, 

Patrick Donnelly 

Municipal Manager 









   
MUNICIPAL BUILDING 
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Raymond G. Coles, Mayor 
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May 1, 2024 
 
Congressman Chris Smith 
New Jersey Congressional District 4 
PO Box 728 
Toms River, NJ 08754 
 
Re: FY 2025 Congressionally Directed Spending & Community Project Funding 

Lakewood, NJ Cross Street Corridor Improvements  
Letter of Support 
Township of Lakewood, Ocean County, New Jersey 

 
Dear Congressman Smith: 
 
I am writing this letter in support of the Township of Lakewood’s Congressionally Directed Spending & 
Community Project Funding requests for roadway, drainage, and sewer infrastructure improvements to 
Maplehurst Ave, Newport Ave, Franklin Blvd, and Faraday Ave along the Cross Street Corridor.  
 
As Mayor of the Township of Lakewood, I would like to express my support for the Township’s proposal, as 
well as appreciation for your consideration of including the request in the Fiscal Year 2025 Appropriations 
process. 
 
I fully support this request as the project will have a profound positive impact on service provision for 
residence and businesses within the project area. The proposed improvements include roadway and stormwater 
infrastructure, which are necessary to meet the current demands of the existing traffic and support future 
development. 
 
On behalf of the Township of Lakewood, I fully support our efforts in pursuing funding and respectfully 
request strong consideration of the appropriations request. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

Raymond G. Coles 
Mayor 
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